Great Wolford Parish Council Newsletter November 2019

Your Parish Council-Chair: Lynn Mathias,01608 674247
 Councillors:, Jennifer Green, , Lynn Bryan, Keith Murphy, Christopher Wolverson

Parish Clerk: Janet Piller, 01608 674396,clerk@greatwolfordparishcouncil.org.uk

IF YOU WISH TO MAKE A RECORDING OF ANY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING PLEASE NOTIFY THE CHAIR  BEFORE THE START OF THE MEETING.
The last Parish Council meeting was held on 17 September with Councillors Lynn Mathias, Jennifer Green, Lynn Bryan, Christopher Wolverson and Keith Murphy were present.  Our District Councillor Sarah Whalley-Hoggins was also present as was the Chair of Little Wolford Village Parish meeting, Helen Bostock.  Apologies were received from our County Councillor Jo Barker.
Planning Applications: there had been several applications to fell trees in the period between PC meetings and no representations had been made.  The meeting agreed that thought should be given to where to site replacement trees within the village if it is not possible to site them where trees are removed.  The replacements should be native trees and it was suggested that they could be sited within village hedgerows which would need less space.
Update on the Pub situation: the SDC cabinet meeting to discuss the proposed Compulsory Purchase Order has been postponed until December 9th.
Speed Restrictions and Traffic Calming: discussions on this subject were put off till the next PC Meeting.
Rural Crime Policing: Sarah Whalley-Hoggins and Lynn Mathias reported on the meeting they had been to re rural policing.  Police numbers had gone up and were due to increase further and closer co-operation was being established with neighbouring police forces such as Thames Valley and more relevantly Gloucestershire.  It was stressed once again that all crimes and suspicious incidents should be reported to the Safer Neighbourhood team at Shipston (01789 444670).  Sarah Whalley-Hoggins outlined the Support a Village scheme aimed at providing practical crime deterrent help for village residents, it was suggested that we should do this in conjunction with Little Wolford and Sarah will initiate action for membership

The next Parish Council Meeting will be held in the Church on 19 November at 8.00pm 

